
 
 

 

 

After a wonderfully sunny summer holiday, it has been lovely welcoming all our 

families (old and new) into the new academic year. The children have come back full 

of enthusiasm, looking super smart in their school uniforms and ready to get stuck 

into some amazing new topics! There have been lots of changes at Keyworth Primary 

over the holidays, including a restructure of classes, meaning that we now have a 

class per year group. This, coupled with our growing numbers of pupils, means that 

we have also welcomed quite a few new faces to the staff team. It has been heart-

warming watching old and new staff, pupils and families welcoming each other into 

our KPNS community.   

 

 

 

At KPNS we are super excited to welcome Mr Magner to the 
staff team. He will be joining us on a Monday afternoon to 
teach Table Tennis as part of our PE Curriculum. Mr Magner is 
a fully qualified table tennis coach affiliated to the Keyworth 
Table Tennis Club and the children are already enjoying their 
lessons with him. He has also started an afterschool club 

where children who are extra keen, can go and enjoy the sport 
and perhaps involve their parents in the future too. A special thank you to Keyworth Table 
Tennis Club who have helped us source the resources to make this, and we very much 
hope our new partnership will help grow the next generation of table tennis players in our 
community.  

 

What a way to start our first full week at school with the Tour of Britain! Our 
whole school lined the streets of Keyworth to cheer on the cyclists taking part 
in the Tour of Britain. Flags in hand and Robin Hood hats on, we loved 
watching all the emergency vehicles and bikes whiz by. It was a great 
atmosphere and sent a real buzz around the school for the rest 
of the day. We were very briefly caught-in a blur-by the 
videographers reporting on the race, but you could clearly hear 
the delight from our children. We also had a fantastic time 
decorating our own bikes which were displayed around the 
village for all to enjoy. 

 

A New Sport at KPNS?    


